Bradworthy CP School
Thursday 17th December 2009

Dear Parents,

We’ve very nearly made it to the Christmas break and after an incredibly busy patch in school I think everyone is ready for a break. The children are certainly looking tired and I think it is great that they will be able to have a nice long break.

School Play

It’s probably not a good idea to tempt fate ahead of the last evening performances but the rehearsals for our Christmas play have gone incredibly well and the two performances have been brilliant.
We are all looking forward to another “full house” this evening and I know that the children are really looking forward to taking to the stage one last time.
Every year the children seem to get more and more professional about in the way that they approach our play and I think that we have had the easiest preparation that we have ever had.

I know that some of the children have been getting together out of school to rehearse their parts and this is just one example of the brilliant way in which they have worked to get ready for the performances.

The children’s positive attitude has been wonderful to witness and their dedication to their work highly impressive and it has been a real pleasure to work with them.

As always we are feeling very proud of all of the children.
Last Day of Term
As it is the last day of term we are more than happy for the children to bring in games to play.

They may also wear their own clothes rather than their school uniforms.

There will be no charge for this non-uniform day.
The party for children in Classes 1 and 2 will be taking place tomorrow afternoon.

The children will be entertained by Bo-Bo the Clown and after they’ve had some party food presents will be given out by Father Christmas.

Thanks to everyone who helped set the part up and who will be helping run it.
The disco for children in Classes 3, 4, 5 and 6 will run from 6.30pm until 8.30pm.

There will be no charge for entry or for any refreshments.
Christmas Meal

Last weeks Christmas Dinner was fantastic and in addition to excellent food there was a real party atmosphere and I think that the children had a really good time.

I’d like to take this opportunity to thank Janet and the rest of our catering team for their hard work in providing such excellent food, not just at Christmas but throughout the whole school year.

We really are very lucky to have such an excellent service available to our children on a daily basis and at such a reasonable price. 

The fact that we are currently averaging over 90 meals a day shows the extent to which everyone appreciates this service and I would like to once again put on record our appreciation for the hard work that Janet and her team put in.

The dinner menu and order form for next Half Term is attached to this letter.

It can also be obtained from our web-site.

Carol Service

Yesterday morning’s carol service in the village church was lovely.

It was wonderful to see the children in Classes 1 and 2 acting out the nativity and to hear the children singing some traditional and some new songs.
We’ve always held a Christmas service but this is the first time we’ve acted out a nativity and I think it really added to our preparations for Christmas this year.

I’m sure we’ll be repeating this every year from now on.

I always think that it is really nice to be able to spend a quiet hour to celebrate Christmas amongst everything else which is going on both in and out of school.
It was great that so many of you were able to join us.
Web Site

The children in Class 6 have put together a fantastic set of web-pages about the Tudors and how society was set up at this time.

You can get to the pages from our News Page or by going to the Tudor Page in our Homework / School Work area.

Don’t forget that you can keep up-to-date with school news by going to our web-site.

You can download newsletters and see photos of, read reports on, the things we are up to.

You can download forms and things like dinner menus and order forms.

You can read examples of the children’s work.
We make every effort to keep our web-site as up-to-date as we can so please check it out as often as you can at www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk.

School Newspaper
Class 6 have been working hard over the last week to produce the latest version of our school newspaper.

The paper is completely produced by the children and I think that it gives an excellent insight in to the things that have been going on at school an how the children view them.

The children will bring a copy of the paper home before the end of the week and in addition to this copies will be available from Balsdon’s shop.
Uniform
As we have said on a number of previous occasions over the last few years we would like to encourage the children to wear grey skirts or short trousers throughout the school year as part of our school uniform. We are very grateful to the great majority of parents and children who continue to support this policy.

Can I remind you that we are perfectly happy for girls to wear grey tights and if it is very cold there is no reason why boys can’t wear over-trousers on top of their shorts when they are travelling to school or outside during breaks. 

As always we are very grateful to you for your support and appreciate the fact that it will continue when the children return to school after the Christmas break.

Sports News
The bad weather has lead to the postponement of several football matches and these will now be played in the new year.

It has also had a really bad effect on the running of school clubs and it is to be hoped that we will have a better run after Christmas and that we will be able to run clubs on a much more regular basis.

Our netball team played their latest league fixture last Monday but despite a good team performance we went down to another defeat when we lost 3-2 to Broadwoodwidger School.
As I said at the start of this letter there has been a lot going on, both this term and throughout the last year, and I hope that you haven’t found them too unsettling. 
So far as the children have been concerned they have been their usual happy and hardworking selves and I firmly believe that all of the changes that we have made have been in their best interests and in the interests of the long term stability of our school.

As we go through the next twelve months there are going to be a lot more developments and each one of the steps that we take will be firmly aimed at enhancing the development of our children in everyway that we can. We are all feeling very positive about the way in which we want to develop and I hope that you will all be able to share this.
 I know that it’s very easy to put words on paper and that “the truth of the pudding is always in the eating” but I hope that our track record over the last twelve years that Mike and I have been running the school will convince you that we really do mean what we say.
I hope that you all have a very happy Christmas and I look forward to safely welcoming everyone back to school on Monday 11th January.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

